From: Jan Nguyen (She/Her)

To: radrem@aol.com

Cc: Patty A. Sullivan

Subject: NRC Request for Additional Information for Charlotte Hungerford Hospital (Mail Control Number 640573)
Date: Thursday, May 2, 2024 6:07:00 PM

Attachments: NRC Form 313A (AUT).pdf

Licensee: Charlotte Hungerford Hospital
License No: 06-08349-04

Docket No: 030-09293

Control No: 640573

Dear Patty Sullivan,
Could you please reply back to confirm receipt?

This is in response to Charlotte Hungerford Hospital’s amendment request letter dated
February 26, 2024, requesting to add Joseph Santoro, M.D. as an authorized user for 10
CFR 35.100, 35.200, and 35.300. You indicated that Dr. Santoro is authorized for these
uses under New York State license number 585. In order to continue our review, please
provide the following additional information:

1. Please provide a copy of the whole license so that recentness of training and
licensed materials can be verified.

If the license is greater than seven years old, please submit documentation of
recentness of training as required by 10 CFR 35.59.

Please note that Dr. Santoro is not authorized for all of 10 CFR 35.300. His
authorization is limited to the oral administration of sodium iodide in I-131 in any
quantity. Please confirm if this authorization is acceptable. If you are requesting that
Dr. Santoro be authorized for all of 10 CFR 35.300, please provide documentation
showing that Dr. Santoro meets the requirements of 10 CFR 35. 390, including
clinical casework. The attached NRC Form 313A (AUT) may be helpful to use.

Current NRC regulations and guidance are included on the NRC's website at
www.nrc.gov<http://www.nrc.gov>; select Nuclear Materials; Med, Ind, & Academic
Uses;then Licensee Toolkits, see our toolkit index page. You may also obtain these
documents by contacting the Government Printing Office (GPO) toll-free at 1-866-512-
1800. The GPO is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. EST, Monday through Friday (except
Federal holidays).

The NRC’s Safety Culture Policy Statement became effective in June 2011. While a policy
statement and not a regulation, it sets forth the agency’s expectations for individuals and
organizations to establish and maintain a positive safety culture. You can access the policy
statement and supporting material that may benefit your organization on NRC’s safety
culture Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/about-nrc/safety-culture.html. We strongly
encourage you to review this material and adapt it to your particular needs in order to
develop and maintain a positive safety culture as you engage in NRC-regulated activities.”

You may respond to my attention in writing by letter, email (if letter is signed by senior
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management and scanned into a pdf format), or fax (610-337-5269), referencing mail
control number 640573. Please reply within 30 days.

Thank you for your cooperation. Please feel free to contact me by telephone or e-mail if you
have any questions.

Jowv

Janice Nguyen

Senior Health Physicist

Division of Radiological Safety and Security (DRSS)
Medical and Licensing Assistance Branch (MLAB)
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region |
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King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415

Office (610) 337-5006
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